                              Please read entire letter for detailed instructions.

TO:

ALL ANESTHESIA UTMB RESIDENTS

FROM:
DEPARTMENT OF ANESTHESIA STAFF

RE:  

ROTATION AT DRISCOLL CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL

Welcome to Driscoll Children’s Hospital.  We hope that your rotation here will be both educational and enjoyable.  During your rotation here, we have many interesting cases we hope to present to you and hope that you will take an active part in their management and care.  Upon your arrival at Driscoll, identify yourself and have the operator (361-694-5000) page the Administration Nurse on-call who will provide you with your packet containing the keys to the resident apartment (ie. apt. key, gate key card, walk-through gate key), locker key, pager and resident handbooks.  The apartment is located at Regency Square Apartments, 3333 S. Alameda, Apt. # 13-H (one block down from Driscoll on same side).  The apartment is furnished, including dishes but please bring your own towels and linens. A telephone with local calling service is also provided in the apartment and the phone number is (361) 854-2211.  Contact numbers for management or maintenance assistance is posted in the apartment.    

On the first day of your rotation, we expect you to be in the operating room on the second floor of Driscoll Children’s Hospital no later than 6:30 a.m. with the pager and keys that were given to you by the Administration Nurse.  Be sure to bring some official identification from your parent institution with a picture on it so that we know in the operating room who you are.  This needs to be worn throughout your rotation.  After your orientation on the first day, please check in with either Denise Benesh or Carlene Rizzo in the Anesthesia Business Office to make sure the accommodations, etc. are satisfactory and to complete the necessary paperwork.  At that time, we will need to collect from you a $75 check (payable to Anesthesiology Associates) as a deposit to cover any damages and cleaning of the apartment.  You will receive this back after your rotation if the house is satisfactorily clean and in good condition (as it was when you arrived).  Please ensure that the apartment is cleaned prior to your departure so that the next resident enjoys the accommodations as you did.  You will, however, be held financially responsible for any losses incurred during your rotation here, ie. loss of pager, locker key, failure to return DCH scrubs, etc.

Our residency education program is audited annually by CMS. Therefore, we require that you provide us with a copy of your GME residency program application (ERAS report) a copy of your Social Security card, a current Curriculum Vitae and a copy of your Medical School Diploma. 
Once again, we would like to welcome you to Driscoll Children’s Hospital and the Department of Anesthesia.  We hope you have a pleasant rotation at our institution and if you have any questions regarding this rotation, please feel free to call us at (361) 694-5445.

Sincerely,

Carlene Rizzo, Business Manager

On behalf of Anesthesia Staff

Driscoll Children’s Hospital

P.S.  ABSOLUTELY NO PETS ALLOWED! (NO EXCEPTIONS)
